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             UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA 
10 October 2010 

 

WELCOME TO GLEN WAVERLEY UNITING CHURCH 
 

If you are new to our congregation please fill in a Visitor Card so we may 
have the privilege of contacting you.  Cards are available at the door, at the 

end of the pews, and on the ‘Welcoming Table’ in the foyer.   
Please make yourself known to one of our members and join us for a 

‘cuppa’ between services. 

SUNDAY 17 October      Pentecost 21 
  8.00 am   Ross Mackinnon (Holy Communion) 
 
  9.00 am   Rev Greg Fry/Paul Bartlett 
    Choir 
 
11.00 am   Rev Greg Fry/Paul Bartlett (Holy Communion) 
 
  4.30 pm   4.30 Worship & Kids Church 
 
  7.00 pm   “Seven social sins of Gandhi” 
 
Lectionary   Jeremiah 31: 27-34, Psalm 119: 97-104 
    2 Timothy 3: 1-4.5, Luke 18: 1-8 

SUNDAY 10 October      Pentecost 20 
  8.00 am   Ross Mackinnon (Holy Communion) 
 

  9.00 am   Rev Greg Fry - Beeac Service 
    Youth Worship Band 
    Free Spirit 
 

11.00 am   Rev Ineke Gyles 
     

  4.30 pm   4.30 Worship & Kids Church Rev Greg Fry 
     

  7.00 pm   “Seven social sins of Gandhi” 
 

Lectionary   Jeremiah 29: 1, 4-7, Psalm 66: 1-12 
    2 Timothy 2: 8-15, Luke 17: 11-19 

Vision Statement: 
GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that 

unconditional love.meet_god@anytime.with.us 



 2 

 

Planned Giving Envelopes for the next 12 months are available  

from the table in the Foyer. 

Please check—take yours and any you can deliver 

to others in the next week. 

Please check name and address carefully and advise the Recorder 

Ken Hutchinson (9884 4002) of any changes. 

A date for your diary! 

There will be a Newcomers’ BBQ at Greg & Judy Fry’s home,  

15 Southdown Avenue, on Sunday 24 October at 12.30 pm. 
 

BYO meat and salad or sweet to share. 
 

Come and meet our newcomers and make them feel welcome. 
 

Enquiries:  Jan 9803 6820 

If you would like to be involved in the planning of the 9.30 am Worship  

Services for February 2011, come and join this group today October 10 at  

10.30 am in Room 1. 

Apologies, the Africa books are on their way.  Thank you so 

much to those who have already ordered one.  
 

They should be available next Sunday!  Sorry for any  

inconvenience!       Alanee Hearnshaw 

SUPPORTIVE CARE LINK SERVICE  
 

Please contact Laurel Muir 9560 1518 if you are aware of  
people needing the support provided through our  

Care Link Service.   
We are glad to be of service. 

Fresh Expressions and the new 9.30 am worship in 2011 

Information Evening 
 

Alanee has just returned from a study tour in the UK visiting 

groups who are introducing ‘Fresh Expressions’ into their worship.  She will be  

sharing her insights with the Elders and Church Council at the Elders Meeting at 

8.00 pm Wednesday 13 October.  Interested members of the congregation are also 

warmly invited to come to this meeting to hear what Alanee has to say. 
 

Ross Mackinnon 

Elders Convenor 
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CRAFT STALL 

Thank you to all the people who have been sewing or  

crafting for the Fete.  It would be very much appreciated if 

all items to be sold on this stall could be given to  

Laurel Muir, Margaret Lemke, Judith Greenwood or left at 

the Church Office. 

 

We will be wrapping and pricing items between 10.00 am 

and 12 noon on Monday 11 October in the Church Hall. 

Beeac 

Friday 22 October   Sunday 24 October 
 

 

 

 

The Beeac community are celebrating their 150 years with a weekend  

of parades and displays. 
 

The GWUC broadcast ministry will be on display as well as many other aspects 

of their community life such as the Windmill Park. 
 

You are all invited to join in the weekend. 
 

Friday    7.30 pm       Book Launch (written mainly by Dawn Missen) and 

          Art Show. 

Saturday 10.00 am       Market Festival and Art Show, historic buildings 

           open. 

Saturday 11.00 am        Grand Parade, family activities. 

Saturday   2.00 pm       Windmill Park opening. 

Saturday   5.00-6.00 pm    Beeac UCA open and GWUC Internet  

           demonstration. 

Saturday   7.00 pm        Dinner. 

Sunday 11.00 am        Ecumenical Church Service. 

           Art Show. 

  12.30 pm             BBQ and Picnic. 
 

Everyone is welcome to drop in. 

Enquiries to Warren Greenwood 



 4 

 

DIARY DATES 2010 

(Legend:  R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, 

K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue) 

 

Monday 11 October 

  9.30 am Pre Fete Craft H 

10.00 am Play Group R2 & 3 

10.30 am Leisure Time R1, F & K 

  7.30 pm Meditation Group O (Contact:  Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379)  

  7.45 pm Finance Committee R1 

  8.00 pm Badminton H  (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Helen Boucher 8819 3714) 
 

Tuesday 12 October 

  9.00 am Tennis - Ladies Social O (Contact:  Eileen Scott 9800 4005)  

10.00 am Play Group R2 & 3 

10.00 am-2.00 pm Community Hub F Everyone welcome.  Pop in for a cuppa and  

  chat.  We’d love to see YOU!  (Roster:  Pamela McDonald & Beverly McGlead) 

  8.00 pm Deo Volente R1 

  8.00 pm Encounter O (Contact: Lois Hosking 9560 1981) 
 

Wednesday 13 October 

10.30 am Munch with a Bunch O 

  8.00 pm Elders R1 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342) 

  8.00 pm Free Spirit  O (Contact:  Deb Leigh 0411 778 417) 
 

Thursday 14 October 

   9.45 am Ladies Fitness Class H 

10.00 am-2.00 pm Community Hub F Everyone welcome.  Pop in for a cuppa and  

  chat.  We’d love to see YOU!  (Roster:  Shirley Miller, Gwen Stone) 

  7.45 pm Church Council Executive V 

  8.00 pm Choir O(Contact:  Barbara Hurst 9803 9346) will be meeting at Robert & 

  Geraldine Fleming’s home, 7 Glenview Court, Glen Waverley 

  8.00 pm NO Badminton H   (Due to hall being set up for Fete) 
 

Friday 15 October 

10.00 am Ineke’s Friday Morning Group R2 

10.00 am Cooee Come along for a cuppa/chat/lunch/scrabble.  BYO lunch.  

  Tea, coffee and biscuits provided.  (Contact: Ailsa Stewart 9802 3229) 

FETE SETUP 

Saturday 16 October 

  8.30 am         F E T E 
  1.00 pm Social Tennis O (Contact:  Graeme Pratt 9560 7991) 

  6.30 pm Chinese Church R1 & K 
 

Sunday 17 October 

  9.00 am Kids Church Roster:  Rebecca & Judith 
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DIARY DATES 2010 

(Legend:  R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, 

K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue) 

 

Monday 18 October 

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3 

10.30 am Leisure Time R1, F & K 

  7.30 pm Meditation Group O (Contact:  Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379)  

  8.00 pm Badminton H  (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Helen Boucher 8819 3714) 

 

Tuesday 19 October 

  9.00 am Tennis - Ladies Social O (Contact:  Eileen Scott 9800 4005) 

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3  

10.00 am-2.00 pm Community Hub F Everyone welcome.  Pop in for a cuppa and  

  chat.  We’d love to see YOU!  (Roster:  Jill Norquay, Pam McDonald) 

  8.00 pm Deo Volente R1 

 

Wednesday 20 October 

10.00 am Playgroup R2 & 3  

  7.45 pm Church Council  R1 

  8.00 pm Young Adult Group O (Contact:  Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342) 

  8.00 pm Free Spirit  O (Contact:  Deb Leigh 0411 778 417) 

 

Thursday 21 October 

  9.45 am Ladies Fitness Group H 

10.00 am-2.00 pm Community Hub F  Everyone welcome.  Pop in for  a cuppa and  

  chat.  We’d love to see YOU!  (Roster:  Ann Wardell, Norma Saxton) 

  7.30 pm Band Practice R3 

  8.00 pm Choir C (Contact:  Barbara Hurst 9803 9346) 

  8.00 pm Badminton H (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

 

Friday 22 October 

10.00 am Ineke’s Friday Morning Group R2 

11.30 am Cooee Come along for a cuppa/chat/lunch/scrabble.  BYO lunch.  

  Tea, coffee and biscuits provided.  (Contact: Ailsa Stewart 9802 3229) 

  7.00 pm Youth 

 

Saturday 23 October 

  1.00 pm Social Tennis O (Contact:  Graeme Pratt 9560 7991) 

  6.30 pm Chinese Church R1 & K 

 

Sunday 24 October 

  9.00 am Kids Church Roster:  Judith & Kerryn 

12.30 pm Newcomers’ BBQ at the Fry’s 
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UCAF/ST LEONARDS FASHION PARADE   

An invitation has been received from St. Leonard’s Friendship Club for their 
Fashion Parade on Monday October 25th, 12 noon.  Tickets $15.  We have been 
allotted 9 tickets and their Secretary needs to know how many and be paid by 
October 4th. 

Contact Ann Wardell 98846814 if you would like a ticket 

The Presbytery is a key council of the Uniting Church in 
Australia.  Congregations send their Minsters and  
representatives to this council.  Just as your Church  
Council has relational oversight of your congregation, the 
Port Phillip East Presbytery has relational oversight of 78 
congregations.  The relational oversight the presbytery 

seeks to offer, has your minister and representative as part of it.  Presbytery is 
not a central office nor is it part of an hierarchy.  As a part of a series of  
interrelated councils we have specific responsibilities such as proposing  
candidates for ministry and ordaining them.  Other responsibilities are the  
pastoral oversight and discipline of ministers, and congregations as well as  
mission strategy and management of regional resources.  In order to do these 
required tasks we need representatives who are able and willing to do more than 
attend a meeting once a month.  Presbytery representatives are expected to be 
part of committees or task groups as well as participate in deliberations of the 
presbytery.  Congregations which do not have representatives miss out on  
participating in critical and exciting decisions.  Congregations need to support 
their minister in the fulfilment of their induction vows to participate in the wider 
work of the church.  Your voice needs to be heard, your contribution to the wider 
work of the church is crucial.                              Get active! 
 

Ensure you have an active participating Representative and that your Minister is 
part of this Council.    John Hurst 

Interested in studying Theology? 
 

Yarra Theological Union, 98 Albion Road, Box Hill, is  having an Open Day on 

Sunday 17 October from 2.00-5.00 pm.  YTU is a Recognised Teaching  

Institution of the Melbourne College of Divinity. 
 

For further details see the notice on the Community of Faith Notice Board in the 

Foyer, or contact Ross Mackinnon 9560 4746. 

Community Day Service 

at High Street Road Uniting Church 

Friday 22 October at 10.00 am for 10.30 am 
 

Subject:  ‘Out of Darkness into Light’ 

Speaker:  Rev Julie Ross 
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ROSTERS - 2010 

 

BIBLE READERS 

October 10    9.00 am Lois Hosking 

   11.00 am Herb Fleming 

October 17    9.00 am Eileen Scott 

   11.00 am Alison Hocking 
 

DOOR STEWARDS 

October 10    9.00 am Lyn & Pam McDonald, Margaret Williams, Diana Coles 

   11.00 am Doug Newberry, Glenda Cox 

October 17    9.00 am John & Laurel Muir 

   11.00 am Kaye Mackinnon, Mike Patterson 
 

ELDERS - COMMUNION STEWARDS 

October 10    8.00 am Elwyn Pederson 

October 17    8.00 am Peter Baker 

   11.00 am Margaret Duncan, Herb Fleming, David Jackson, Joy Jackson 
 

ELDERS     DOOR                      VESTRY 

October 10    9.00 am Jonathon Chong, Glenn Laub  John Battisson 

   11.00 am Ken Devos, Shirley Harding  Beverly McGlead 

October 17    9.00 am Lois Hosking, Judy Lowe   Jonathon Chong 

   11.00 am Peter Barr, Barbara Krieger  Ken Devos 
 

FINANCE STEWARDS 

October 10    9.00 am Cliff Baker, John Vickers 

   11.00 am Bruce Graham, Doug Newberry 

October 17    9.00 am Mike Patterson, Michael Coles 

   11.00 am Debbie Amos, Eric Armstrong 
 

FLOWERS  

October 10    Joy Jackson 

October 17    Fete Weekend 
 

MORNING TEA 

October 10    Ron & Barbara Craig, Josephine Sim 

October 17    Bill & Jill Norquay, Debbie Amos 
 

ORGANISTS 

October 10    8.00 am Julie Trewin 

      9.00 am Geoff Willis 

    11.00 am Geoff Willis 

October 17    8.00 am Elwyn Pederson 

      9.00 am Gleoff Willis 

    11.00 am Geoff Willis 
 

WELCOME TABLE 

October 10    John & Laurel Muir 

October 17    Murray & Judy Lowe 
 

CHOIR INFORMATION:  http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/ChoirPage or phone 9803 9346  
 

CLEANING - 16 October 2010 

Area 1:  Murray & Judy Lowe   Area 2:  John La Fontaine, Robert Wood 

Area 3:  "Rostered cleaning not required before the fete.   Areas will be cleaned by volunteers after the fete" 
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Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 

Postal Address:   
Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway 

Glen Waverley   3150 
 

Office Hours:  Mon-Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
(except Public Holidays) 

 
Phone:     9560 3580 
Email:     office@gwuc.org.au 

Fax:     9560 1735 
Internet Address:   http://www.gwuc.org.au 
 

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/ 

REV GREG FRY          ph:  9561 3031 
Email:   gjandco@bigpond.net.au 
 

REV INEKE GYLES  ph:  9703 1870 
Email  revineke@hotmail.com 
 

Ministry for Seniors  
ALISON CLARKSON  ph:  9560 3167 
Email  madingwall@optusnet.com.au 

  

Children & Families  

DEBBIE DAVEY   ph:  8802 7028 
Email:  debbiedavey67@gmail.com 
 
 

Ministry for Youth & Young Adults 

ALANEE HEARNSHAW  ph:  0402 030 342 
Email  alanee.h@gmail.com 

As part of the Glen Waverley and District InterChurch Council 

“Cycle of Prayer - Congregations praying together”, we at  

Glen Waverley Uniting Church lift up in prayer Fr Kaz Trawicki and 

his congregation at Good Shepherd Catholic Church, Mulgrave. 

Alison Clarkson will be absent from 3-17 October.  During this time 

any inquiries regarding Seniors will be handled by the Ministry Team. 



COMMUNITY HUB 

The Oxford Dictionary tells us that a HUB is the centre point around 
which all else revolves.  In your imagination then think of our HUB 
as a community space and the spokes as people linking the HUB to 
the edges of our community 
where the rim of our 
imaginary wheel touches the 
world around us.  Our 
worship centre is indeed a 
HUB with many people 
coming and going each day of 
the week – ‘spokes’ carrying 
messages between the Jesus 
place and the work and 
leisure world of Glen Waverley that surrounds us.  Though people 
are always welcome in the centre – remember our vision:  
meet.god@anytime.with.us, there are special times on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays between 10.00 am and 2.00 pm when you will find a 
cluster of ‘spokes’ in the Foyer drinking coffee, playing with small 
children on the floor mat, and ‘spoking’ to stayers and passers-by.  
Mothers bring toddlers to Playgroups and Mini-Maestros, ‘grumpy 
old men’ come to Probus meetings, sometimes shoppers come in to 
see what’s going on and stay to talk, and some others unburden 
themselves and find a listening ear. 

 

Why don’t you take a moment next week to call in to the HUB an 
share your news and views?  If you would like to be as regular 
‘spoke in the wheel’, then talk to Judith Greenwood. 



INCLUSIVE COMMUNITY REPORT. 
  
The Inclusive Community Committee met again on Friday  
8 October at 3.00 pm in the outer vestry.  At our September 
meeting, we spent quite a long time discussing our “Inclusive 
Community” hopes and dreams for 2011 and these thoughts 
and plans have been passed onto John Hurst.  Please remem-
ber that you are most welcome to attend our meetings or give 
us any suggestions. 
 
Our first coffee morning was held at Café Moretti on  
15 September. Eleven people attended and enjoyed getting to 
know people who attend other services.  We will hold two more 
coffee mornings in Term 4 on 13 October (this is the 2nd 
Wednesday) and 17 November. (3rd Wednesday).  We would 
like to see more people at our next coffee morning.  Please let 
Wendy (in the office) know by 3.00 pm on Monday  
11 November, if you plan to attend, so that we can notify  
Moretti’s and they have time to set up tables for us.  We will 
meet inside the church foyer at 10.25 am and walk across to 
the restaurant together.  Some people have said that  
Wednesdays don’t suit them so we discussed other possibilities 
at our meeting on 8 October.  
 
Our next Munch with a Bunch lunch will be held at the Mulgrave 
Country Club on Sunday 31 October at 12.30 pm.  Invitations 
will be sent out shortly. 
 
Green F.I.S.H. (our new F.I.S.H. group) met last Sunday the  
26 September. Members thought about activities for 2011 and 
planned the next meeting for sometime in November.  We have 
invited others to attend so hopefully this group will grow.  
 
Jan Clear 
 
 


